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Dear Woodgrove families, 
 

We certainly hope everyone had a safe and happy Thanksgiving.  

November proved to be yet another wonderful month at Wood-

grove.  American Education Week went very well, and we appre-

ciate those family and community members who took time to 

visit with us during our celebration.  The Drama Department’s 

presentation of The Crucible was outstanding – congratulations 

to Mr. Noland and all of the students who worked so hard to 

bring that play to life on our stage.  And regarding our fine arts, I 

do want to recognize our Wolverine marching band that per-

formed magnificently at our games this fall – the band also re-

cently garnered a second place trophy at the USBands State 

Championships.  And certainly many thanks also to all of our 

coaches and athletes for an exceptional fall sports season – in our 

third year; the teams unquestionably have established Wood-

grove as a AA power.      

 

We have very active parent organizations here at Woodgrove and 

I do encourage all parents/guardians to participate in one or more 

of these organizations.  The WWABC, WWMA and PTSO all 

have information on our website regarding meetings and upcom-

ing events.  These organizations provide another great opportuni-

ty for parents and guardians to be involved in their son’s/

daughter’s education.  I hope more of you will take advantage of 

these opportunities.   

 

On December 4th and December 5th, at 7 PM, officers from the 

Loudoun County Sheriff's Office will be at Woodgrove to offer 

their Internet Safety Presentation.  Parents and guardians are 

asked to attend both evenings.  These meetings are intended for 

Western Loudoun parents of the Loudoun Valley and Wood-

grove cluster schools.  The same presentation will be delivered 

again at Loudoun Valley High School on March 5th and March 

6th.  Please note that the Sheriff's Department has indicated that 

these presentations are not for students - parents and guardians 

are the intended audience. A brochure regarding the topics to be 

covered is included in this newsletter. Please attend – I believe 

you will find this as time well spent.  
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I also am pleased to inform you that both Woodgrove and Loudoun Valley have joined together for 

another presentation – this one is regarding paying for college.  On Monday, December 10, at 7 PM, in 

the Loudoun Valley auditorium, Little Known Secrets for Paying for College will be presented by Mr. 

Brock Jolly, a financial advisor.  As this is something that we must take into consideration as our stu-

dents prepare to graduate, I do encourage you to attend this as well – a flyer for this presentation is 

also included in this newsletter.   

 

Regarding attendance, I am asking that parents and guardians make every attempt to schedule family 

trips and vacations during school holidays or breaks.   

 

Also, the mornings and afternoons are very busy with regards to students and teachers arriving and 

departing from school. Please drive safely and slowly as we have a number of students, parents and 

staff members driving and walking to and from the parking lot. 

 

Now that December is here, winter weather provides opportunities for school closings and delayed 

openings.  Please check the Loudoun County Public School website for information on school clos-

ings.  The last day of classes before Winter Break will be Friday, December 21.  Classes will resume 

on Wednesday, January 2.   

 

Not only will December bring a noticeable change in our weather, along with it will come a number of 

exciting events here at school.  On Saturday, December 1, our It’s Academic Team’s match with 

Stonewall Jackson High and Washington D.C.’s School Without Walls will be televised on NBC 

Channel 4 at 11 AM.  In addition, the music departments will present their choral, band and guitar 

winter concerts this month. All concerts will begin at 7:00 PM.  Our winter sports have also started 

their games and competitions.   Please check the calendar for the dates of these upcoming musical and 

sporting events and please attend and watch our Wolverines in action. 

 

Lastly, as we enter the holiday season, the staff at Woodgrove takes this time to wish everyone the 

best, and we look forward to a fantastic year in 2013! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

William S. Shipp 

Principal 

Continued from page 1 
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2012-13 SCHOOL CALENDAR  

for Students  

 
 August 27   FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS  

 September 3   Holiday (Labor Day)  

 October 8   Holiday (Columbus Day)  

 November 2   End of First Grading Period  

 November 5-6  Student Holiday (Planning/Records/Conference Days)  

 November 21-23  Holiday (Thanksgiving)  

 December 24-28/31  WINTER BREAK  

 January 1   Holiday (New Year’s) (Classes Resume January 2)  

 January 17   End of Second Grading Period  

 January 18   MOVEABLE STUDENT HOLIDAY**  

    (Planning/Records/Conference Day)  
 January 21   Holiday (Martin Luther King Jr. Day)  

 February 18   Holiday (Presidents’ Day)  

 March 22   End of Third Grading Period  

 March 25-29   SPRING BREAK  

 April 1   Student Holiday (Planning/Records/Conference Day)  

 May 27   Holiday (Memorial Day)  

 June 6    Last Day of School for Students/End of Fourth Grading Period  

 

**Parents with child-care or other weekday scheduling concerns – The date of this 

MOVEABLE Planning/Records/Conference and Staff Development Day between first and 

second semesters may change, if the school calendar changes due to school closings for in-

clement weather or other emergencies. Parents with childcare or other scheduling concerns 

should be prepared.  

 

9 Week Grading Period Ending Dates  
November 2, 2012  

January 17, 2012  

March 22, 2013  

June 6, 2013  

 

Schedule subject to change based on possible school closing due to inclement weather.  
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Flex Schedule:    10:38 ( /10:39)– 10:55 – Drop Everything and Read (DEAR) 

   10:55 – 11:21 – Study 

   11:21 – 12:03 (/12:05)  – Flex Class  

10:55 – 11:03 Homeroom 10:55 – 11:03 Homeroom TWO  HOUR  

11:08-12:03 1st  Period 11:08-12:03 5th Period DELAY 

12:08-1:05 2nd Period 12:08-1:05 6th Period/Flex* OPEN LUNCH 

1:05-1:43 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 – release 

1:03 

1:05-1:43 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 –release 

1:03 

 

1:48-2:43 3rd Period 1:48-2:43 7th Period  

2:48-3:43 4th Period 2:48-3:43 8th Period  

9:55 – 10:03 Homeroom 9:55 – 10:03 Homeroom ONE HOUR 

10:08-11:18 1st  Period 10:08-11:18 5th Period DELAY 

11:23-12:35 2nd Period 11:23-12:35 6th Period/Flex* OPEN LUNCH 

12:35-1:13 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 –  

release 12:33 

12:35-1:13 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 – 

release 12:33 

 

1:18-2:28 3rd Period 1:18-2:28 7th Period  

2:33-3:43 4th Period 2:33-3:43 8th Period  

A Day 

Green Day 

  B Day 

Blue Day 

  

8:55 – 9:03 Homeroom 8:55-9:03 Homeroom REGULAR DAY 

9:08-10:33 1st  Period 9:08-10:33 5th Period SCHEDULE 

10:38-12:05 2nd Period 10:38-12:05 6th Period/Flex* OPEN LUNCH 

12:05-12:43 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 – release 

12:03 

12:05-12:43 

  

Open Lunch 

10,11,12 –release 

12:03 

 

12:48-2:13 3rd Period 12:48-2:13 7th Period  

2:18-3:43 4th Period 2:18-3:43 8th Period  
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8:55-9:03 Homeroom 8:55-9:03 Homeroom REGULAR DAY 

9:08-10:34 1st  Period 9:08-10:34 5th Period SCHEDULE 

10:39-12:05 2
nd

 Period 10:39-12:05 6
th

 Period/Flex* Regular Lunch 

12:10-2:12 3rd Period 12:10-2:12 7th Period 4 SHIFTS 

Lunch 

12:05-12:35 

12:37-1:07 

1:09-1:39 

1:42-2:12 

  

Shift I 

Shift II 

Shift III 

Shift IV 

Lunch 

12:05-12:35 

12:37-1:07 

1:09-1:39 

1:42-2:12 

  

Shift I 

Shift II 

Shift III 

Shift IV 

 

2:17-3:43 4th Period 2:17-3:43 8th Period  
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THE BUS ROUTE SCHEDULE 

(PDF LINK) IS AVAILABLE ON 

THE MAIN PAGE OF OUR 

SCHOOL WEBSITE (left side under 

Announcements) OR CLICK ON 

THE FOLLOWING LINK: 

CLICK HERE 

http://www.lcps.org/cms/lib4/VA01000195/Centricity/Domain/5059/WHSBusRoutes.pdf


 

Newsletter   7 

ABSENTEE PROCESS 
 

When a student is absent, parents need to call the Absentee Call Line at   

540-751-2602 
 

for EACH day the child will be absent.  Students may not call         
themselves in absent, including students 18 years of age and old-
er.  For your convenience, this is a 24 hour answering machine.  Please 
leave the following information when calling the Absentee line:  

                                            540-751-2602 

  
 

Student's name-spelling the last name 
 Your relationship to the student 

Student's grade 
Reason for absence 

  

If a parent forgets to call on the day of the absence, the school will make 
a reasonable effort to contact you to verify the absence.  If phone contact 
is not made, then you must send a note on the day he/she returns to 
school.  Please provide doctor's notes every time your child sees a    
doctor so that we may keep them on file.  This pertains to absences and 
tardies.  Without a phone call or a note from the parent to confirm the   
absence, it will be considered unexcused and disciplinary action may be 
taken. 
 

Specific information regarding early dismissals, tardies and other         
attendance information may be found on the Woodgrove High School 
website under-Administration--Attendance 
 
 

Please direct your attendance questions to  
Michelle Clark, Attendance Secretary 

540-751-2600 or  
michelle.clark@lcps.org 



 

Newsletter   8 

Woodgrove High School 
36811 Allder School Rd. 
Purcellville, VA, 20132 

         Phone (540) 751-2601 
      
School website: http://www.lcps.org/Page/37533  

 2012-2013 School Year 

 
CLARITY Parent Portal Login Request 
 
Please complete this form for each child enrolled, and return it to the student’s corresponding school  
office, to request an account for the Loudoun County Public School’s Parent Portal.  
 

 
 
Account access information will be mailed home in early October. 
 
Data contained within the CLARITY Parent Portal is confidential and user accounts and passwords should not be 
shared. Upon verification that a CLARITY Parent Portal user ID or password has been compromised access through 
that account will be immediately disabled by designated school personnel. 
 

Parent/Guardian Signature: ____________________________________ Date: ___________ 
 

Print Name:__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
By signing this form, I acknowledge that I have read and understand this information. 

Please sign, date and return this page to the school at your earliest convenience. 
 

Student ID:   

Student Name:   

Student Address:   

Student DOB:   

    

Student ID:   

Student Name:   

Student Address:   

Student DOB:   

 
IN ORDER TO ACCESS THE CLARITY 

PARENT PORTAL, PARENTS/

GUARDIANS MUST COMPLETE AND 

RETURN THIS FORM TO  

MS. THERESA HOLLAND, GUIDANCE 

SECRETARY, TO RECEIVE A  

PASSCODE.  IF YOU HAVE ANY 

QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL THE 

GUIDANCE OFFICE. 

http://www.lcps.org/Page/37533
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Woodgrove High School 
36811 Allder School Road  

Purcellville, VA, 20132 
Phone (540) 751-2601 

School website: http://www.lcps.org/Page/37533  
2012-2013 School Year 

 
Solicitud para Acceso al Portal de Padres en CLARITY 
 

Por favor, rellene este formulario para cada niño matriculado y entréguelo a la oficina de la escuela correspon-
diente al estudiante para solicitar acceso al Portal de Padres de las Escuelas Públicas del Condado de Loudoun. 
 

 
 
 
Información sobre el acceso a la cuenta se enviará a casa a principios de octubre.  
 

Los datos contenidos en el Portal de Padres en CLARITY son confidenciales y las cuentas del usuario y contraseñas 
no deben ser compartidas. Tras la verificación que una cuenta de usuario o contraseña del Portal de Padres de 
CLARITY ha sido comprometida, acceso a través de esa cuenta será desactivada inmediatamente por el personal 
de la escuela designada.  
 
 

Firma de padre/ guardián: ______________________________________ Fecha: ___________ 
 
Escriba su nombre en letra imprenta: _____________________________________________ 
 
Al firmar este formulario, verifico que he leído y comprendido esta información. 

 

Por favor firma, indique la fecha y devuelva esta página a la escuela lo antes posible. 
 

 

Número de identificación del estudiante:   

Nombre del estudiante:   

Dirección del estudiante:   

Fecha de nacimiento:   

    

Número de identificación del estudiante:   

Nombre del estudiante:   

Dirección del estudiante:   

Fecha de nacimiento:   

For School use only 
 
Legal Guardianship Verified: [  ] Student Information System [  ] CLARITY 
 
Staff Person Verifying Parent/Guardian Authorization:____________________________ Date: _________________ 

http://www.lcps.org/Page/37533
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Dress and Grooming 
Students are expected to dress appropriate-

ly.  Clothing which distracts others from learn-

ing or which endangers safety is unacceptable.  

Clothing which exposes cleavage, midriffs, 

private parts, or exposes undergarments is 

unacceptable.  These include, but are not lim-

ited to, sagging or low-cut pants or skirts, tube 

tops, halter tops, backless shirts or shirts with 

only ties in the back, see-through shirts, ex-

tremely short shorts or skirts, muscle shirts, or 

low-cut necklines that show cleavage.  Clothing 

with inappropriate images, statements, or infer-

ences related to profanity, alcohol, drugs, to-

bacco, weapons, or messages which are sexual, 

threatening, harassing, or inflammatory are not 

permitted.  Hats and headgear are not al-

lowed unless approved by the administration 

for special occasions.  It must be removed up-

on entering the building and placed in back-

packs or lockers. No towels, shirts, or other like 

items may be draped over the neck.  Chains and 

studded jewelry are not permitted as accesso-

ries.  
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Counselor Café 

The School Counseling Office will be open until 7pm on Monday nights to help seniors and their families with 
any college questions they may have. Please call for an appointment or just stop by. Counselors will be available 
to help answer any questions pertaining to the college application process. 

 
Monroe Shadowing Day  
Monroe Technology Center (MTC) is inviting WHS students to a day of "shadowing" on December 20 from 9:45-
11:15am. MTC provides high-quality industry-standard programs from which many graduates go on to higher ed-
ucation with the advantage of classroom knowledge that goes hand-in-hand with real world experience. Program 
"shadowing" will give students an opportunity to understand the link between the classroom lessons and a career 
field in which you might be interested. Applications and fieldtrip permission slips are due ASAP and can be found 
in the Career Center or with your son/daughter's counselor. 

 
Financial Aid Night 
Please join us on December 10

th
 from 7:00 – 9:00 PM at Loudoun Valley High School for our annual Financial Aid 

Night.  This event is held in partnership with the WHS and the LVHS Counseling Departments.  The College 
Funding Coach organization will present “Little Known Secrets for Paying for College”.  The program outline in-
cludes: 

 
The College Funding Coach Process 

Ultimate College Goal 

o For Students…. 

o For Parents…. 

Average Cost of Attendance 
How Will You Pay for College? 

Time to Prioritize 
Historical College Savings Vehicles 

What is the BEST Way to Pay For a College Education? 
How do You Apply for Aid? 

How do They Determine Eligibility? 
Two Types of Money: Our Money & Other People’s Money 

Public vs. Private College 
“But What if I Make Too Much Money For Need-Based Aid?” 

o Strategies available to reduce out-of-pocket costs! 

Maximize the Efficiency of Your Money 
Using Home / Mortgage 

Utilize Tax Advantaged Investments That Can Be Used for College OR Retirement 
 

You Can Do It!  
           

Don't wait, get connected! Learn more about this comprehensive program that will 
help navigate you and your student through the post-secondary process. Students 
use their 6-digit student ID number for both their username and password. Parent's 

login should be their email address that we have on record as the username and woodgrove (all lowercase) as 
the password. For more information, go to the WHS Guidance page or contact Jaime Jacobson at 
jaime.jacobson@lcps.org.   
 

Help Wanted: 
Many stores are looking for seasonal employees and volunteers that could lead to a permanent position.  
Levi’s is hiring sales associates and Blue Ridge Hospice needs volunteers; come see Mrs. Jacobson in the ca-
reer center for incoming opportunities.  
 
 

News from the WHS Counseling Department 

mailto:jaime.jacobson@lcps.org
http://www.naviance.com/
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It's Not Too Early to Start Thinking about $cholarships! 
Visit LCPS Guidance webpage for up-to-date county scholarship postings:   
Loudoun Elks Lodge #2406: http://www.elks.org/enf/scholars/ Deadline 12/07/12 
Ronald McDonald House Charities: http://www.rmhc.org/   (RMHC Scholars is the only scholarship avail-
able for Loudoun County): Deadline 12/20/12 
AXA Achievement Scholarship and AXA Achievement Community Scholarship: http://www.axa-
equitable.com/axa-foundation/about.html  Deadline 12/1/12, and 02/1/13 for the Community Scholarship 
GE-Reagan Foundation Scholarship Program: https://www.scholarshipamerica.org/ge-reagan/ Deadline: 
01/10/13 .    
Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Scholarship: http://www.lcacdst.org/?utm_source Deadline 01/13/13  
Apple FCU Scholarships: www.AFCUFoundation.org : Deadline 01/15/13 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

TEAM UP AND BEAT THE COLD: No one should be left without a coat this season! Team Up And 

Beat The Cold by donating any new or gently used coats this winter. Collections will be available at one 
home game per sport this winter season. Dates will be determined shortly. Any questions, contact Pam 
Hayba/Parent Liaison at pam.hayba@lcps.org   
 

SAT Test Dates  
December 1 (Registration deadline 11/01, late registration deadline 11/16) 
January 26 (Registration deadline 12/28, late registration deadline 01/11) 
March 9 (Registration deadline 02/08, late registration deadline 02/22) 
May 4 (Registration deadline 04/05, late registration deadline 04/19) 
June 1 (Registration deadline 05/02, late registration deadline 05/17) 
  
ACT Test Dates 
December 8 (Registration deadline 11/02, late registration deadline 11/16) 
February 9 (Registration deadline 01/11, late registration deadline 01/18) 
April 13 (Registration deadline 03/08, late registration deadline 03/22) 
June 8 (Registration deadline 05/03, late registration deadline 05/17) 

SOL Testing 
Standards of Learning tests (SOL’s) will be administered online when we return 

from Thanksgiving break.  Students testing in this window include those students 

who have transferred to Woodgrove High School, have passed a course which 

awards verified credit, and now need to take the corresponding Standards of Learn-

ing End-of-Course test.  In addition, also testing, are those students who previously 

did not pass an SOL End-of-Course test. 

  

If your child is scheduled to test you should have received a letter home in the mail.   

You may also look for additional information on our website under Academics - 

SOL Testing.  If you need further assistance please contact Justine Jarvis, School 

Test Coordinator. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001IlviXZNQJ7hETzRk6JAKLFWVQmXzmCGKqAVM2-fyfdUcI7VEI9Y2V_l9PN-rS-eJLQxPcEswK4Mjw0LdRzgxi63KtXkHhLYeFcgtQ2MA1DKdDnXMMtoVH_g9CLzMkgyKXRWcDFTbD6-3jB4-GQ26xoQdHZ7D-taWcYM9keEdxpJR7dSzNH050rDVTw9itSxJmCLBSNtlCLMzhSiNRG78Kp3IJlBPnvcOWts8
http://www.elks.org/enf/scholars/
http://www.rmhc.org/
http://www.lcacdst.org/?utm_source
mailto:pam.hayba@lcps.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001IlviXZNQJ7gJTed8J4m__gCeYKEs7-WQhSNt1VJkqZO1ss2D2EgqKOg_VGbRRypOPv1h0vanM8HXLIWQC4rhzTuiLYK_w-bslrSQE4ERheoGBTee_v4_lmljwp_IXAah0yXkTGfF2AQf8RMV_61ewQwvZ65tCVsRZLBTgphym574PtyG1UiScUWN5nhZLfeif2_CeFWGcYgqXtG6AnMQX8mwbap9PEm_18kT
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001IlviXZNQJ7hqsAfh4mwojKBYzgVIfOyQyX9PkzpYOJKOf-wTuN9O52P7oWSd_nHHlCZKRO8cBdOV9oxPDVU47P7Y3cQ--NXlM4Jdv_FLd2qc3x24GNTMX6DZUHUIG9XKnRVaz0ZLI_GWslmSeKO9BaonpnaLjy9GIPKoRRUDk3wXq1_mvHmOCXDS0P5rYluBxR_WNvnwSncwl6hkDA3Oq9v0Y3YHuSvASnjD
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December Reminders from the  Health Clinic : 
 

Hello  from  your School Nurse... 

 

As always, if you have any questions or would like to discuss 

a health concern of your child, please give me a call at: 

 

540-571-2606 (clinic) 
 Stephanie Lovasz, RN 

CLINIC 

 I know it can be  a very trying time for parents/guardians 

to  figure out if their child has the flu or just a cold. Should they 

be sent to school or kept home?  The informational chart on the 

next page may help to determine your child’s condition. 

 Please remember if your child does run a fever they need 

to stay home. When calling the WHS Attendance Secretary for 

your child’s absence  please let Mrs. Clark know if your child 

has a fever.  

 Stay home when sick: Those with flu-like illness should 

stay home for at least 24 hours after they no longer have a fever 

(100° F or greater), or signs of a fever, without the use of fever-

reducing medicines. They should stay home even if they are us-

ing antiviral drugs. 
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DIFFERENCES BETWEEN COLD & SWINE FLU  

& SEASONAL FLU SYMPTOMS 

        

SYMPTOM COLD SWINE FLU SEASONAL FLU 

FEVER 
Fever is rare with a 
cold. 

Fever is usually present with H1N1 
in up to 80% of all flu cases. A tem-
perature of 101° 

Fever is common with the seasonal 
flu.  

COUGHING 

A hacking, produc-
tive (mucus-
producing) cough is 
often present with a 
cold. 

A non-productive (non-mucus 

producing) cough is usually pre-

sent with H1N1 (sometimes re-

ferred to as dry cough). 

A dry and hacking cough is often pre-
sent with the seasonal flu. 

ACHES 

Slight body aches 
and pains can be part 
of a cold. 

Severe aches and pains are common 
with H1N1. 

Moderate body aches are common 
with the seasonal flu. 

STUFFY 
NOSE 

Stuffy nose is com-
monly present with a 
cold and typically re-
solves spontaneously 
within a week. 

Stuffy nose is not commonly present 
with H1N1. 

A runny nose is commonly present 
with the seasonal flu. 

CHILLS 
Chills are uncom-
mon with a cold. 

60% of people who have H1N1 expe-
rience chills. 

Chills are mild to moderate with the 
seasonal flu. 

TIREDNESS 
Tiredness is fairly 
mild with a cold. 

Tiredness is moderate to severe 
with H1N1. 

Tiredness is moderate and more likely 
referred to as a lack of energy with 
the seasonal flu. 

SNEEZING 
Sneezing is common-
ly present with a cold 

Sneezing is not common with H1N1. 
Sneezing is common present with the 
seasonal flu. 

SUDDEN 
SYMPTOMS 

Cold symptoms tend 
to develop over a few 
days. 

H1N1 has a rapid onset within 3-6 
hours. H1N1 hits hard and includes 
sudden symptoms like high fever, 
aches and pains. Symptoms usually 
last 4-7 days, depending on the indi-
vidual. Diarrhea is common. 

Symptoms tend to develop over a few 
days and include flushed face, loss of 
appetite, dizziness and/or vomiting/
nausea. Symptoms usually last 4-7 
days, depending on the individual. Di-
arrhea is common. 

HEADACHE 

A headache is fairly 
uncommon with a 
cold. 

A headache is very common with 
H1N1 and present in 80% of cases. 

 A headache is fairly common with the 
seasonal flu. 

SORE 
THROAT 

Sore throat is com-
monly present with a 
cold. 

Sore throat is not commonly present 
with H1N1. 

Sore throat is commonly present with 
the seasonal flu. 

CHEST  
DISCOMFORT 

Chest discomfort is 
mild to moderate with 
a cold. 

Chest discomfort is often severe with 
H1N1. 

Chest discomfort is moderate with the 
seasonal flu. If it turns severe seek 
medical attention immediately! 
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ATHLETIC  

NEWS  / UPDATES 

 

If you would like to be in the loop 

and receive the latest athletic news 

and  

updates, please email  

Mr. Lowery, Athletic Director,   

Theodore.Lowery@lcps.org 

 Mr. Lowery will be happy to add 

you to the email distribution list. 
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Sprained Thumb 

When people start to fall, they usually extend their 

arm to reduce the force of the impact when they 

hit the ground.  If you try to break your fall on the 

palm of your hand or take a spill on the slopes 

with your hand strapped to a ski pole, your thumb 

may be injured.  The main ligament (ulnar collat-

eral), which supports pinch and grasp activities, 

may be torn (sprained).  The ligament helps your 

hand to function properly, acting like a hinge to 

keep your thumb joint stable.  Unfortunately, it is 

frequently overlooked or under diagnosed, and the 

result may be a chronic instability and severe func-

tional impairment of activities of daily living. 

When you have a sprained thumb, you lose some 

or all of your ability to grasp items between your 

thumb and index finger.  Other signs included 

pain, bruising, tenderness and swelling.  Your 

thumb may have a partial or complete tear.  Your 

athletic trainer or doctor will probably move your 

thumb joint to test its stability and recommend X-

rays to make sure you don’t have a broken bone. 

If you have a partial tear, your doctor will probably 

immobilize your thumb with a splint until it heals.  

You wear a splint for about 3 weeks straight and 

then start taking it off to do range of motion exer-

cises with your thumb.  Put the splint back on for 

protection when you are not doing exercises.  

Keep doing this for another 2-3 weeks until your 

thumb’s swelling and tenderness are gone.  If your 

thumb ligament is completely torn, you may need 

surgery.  Fragments of bone that sometimes get 

pulled away when your ligament tears may be re-

moved or put back in their correct positions.  Af-

ter surgery, you’ll probably need to wear a short-

arm cast or a splint to protect your thumb for 6-8 

weeks while it heals. 

 
WOLVERINE SPORTS MEDICINE 

Sport Injuries Nutrition 
Detox Diets and Juice Cleanses 

Some celebrities swear by detox diets and juice cleans-

es.  The stories claim that after a few days of cleans-

ing, harmful toxins will leave your body along with 

unwanted pounds of fat and you’ll feel more energetic.  

But are these cleansing diets a good choice for student

-athletes? 

What a lot of people don’t know, student-athletes in-

cluded, is that cleanses lack credible scientific evidence 

that prove they work and are safe.  Examples of these 

diets and cleanses include (The Mater Cleanse, The 

Raw Food Diet, The Blue Print Cleanse and the Cool-

er Cleanse).  The majority of these diets are also very 

restrictive and therefore falls short on the necessary 

calories and several key nutrients, which can contrib-

ute to fatigue and decreased performance.  For some, 

the restrictions associated with a cleansing cycle can 

even perpetuate disordered eating.  In fact, 

“Detoxing” is done naturally by the body’s organs, 

and they shouldn’t need any help from a cleanse. 

For people who aren’t very physically active, a cleanse 

isn’t likely to do harm.  But for student-athletes, things 

are quite different.  Most importantly, student-athletes 

need calories to be able to perform and cleanses dras-

tically reduce calorie intake.  Student-athletes not only 

need more calories than the average person, they need 

them on a constant basis when training every day. 

Student-athletes also need to be more fully hydrated 

than the average person.  They need specific ratios of 

protein, carbs and fat, and their day-to-day schedules 

are unique, which can make a cleanse difficult to fol-

low. 

For most people, a balanced diet is best and that is 

especially true for student-athletes.  Unfortunately, 

dextox diets and juice cleanses have been glorified as 

suitable substitutes for sensible food choices. 

Volume 3, Issue 5           December, 2012  
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Little Known Secrets of Paying for College  
 

For many families, the high cost of higher education is a daunting proposition. Our 

workshop is designed to educate parents regarding the complicated and often frighten-

ing proposition of paying for college. In addition, we demonstrate strategies that have 

helped save families over $40,000 per year in tuition and fees. While the high school 

college and career counselors serve a valuable role in helping students and families 

prepare for and select schools, our unique program teaches families how to pay for 

schools that they may have thought were out of reach based upon the “sticker price.”  

This workshop is a tremendous complement to the college visits and the other school 

programs that will ultimately make college an attainable goal for your family.  
 

General Information about our Workshop:  
• Taught for ten years through the Adult Education program in eleven counties in 

Northern Virginia and Maryland  

• Strategies to attend private schools for the same out of pocket cost as in-state schools  

• An overview of financial aid and how to qualify for the maximum package  

• Unique strategies to pay for multiple children attending college simultaneously  

• An insider’s view of the college admissions process  

• How to recapture out of pocket college costs  

• Avoid jeopardizing your retirement nest egg  

• And much, much more!  
 

About the Instructor:  
Brock T. Jolly, CFP®, CLU®, ChFC®, CLTC, CASL® is a Financial Advisor and 

regular educator in community and professional groups on college financing, tax re-

duction strategies and retirement planning. In 2011, he was chosen as the Young Fi-

nancial Advisor of the Year by the National Association of Insurance and Financial 

Advisors (NAIFA). Brock is a perennial qualifier for the prestigious Million Dollar 

Round Table, which recognizes the top 1% of financial advisors in the world. Brock 

graduated from the University of Virginia, and lives in Arlington, Virginia, with his 

wife, Lauren. 

QUESTIONS ABOUT PAYING FOR COLLEGE? 
ATTEND A FREE PRESENTATION AT  
LOUDOUN VALLEY HIGH SCHOOL 

Monday, December 10th at 7 p.m. 
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Virginia Math League Contest 

 
The results from the second Virginia Math 

League contest are in!  There was a five-way tie 
for the sophomore class between Collin Burns, 

Paul Dorsch, Saajid Hasan, Caroline Lampl, and 
Michael White.  The sophomores are in third 

place with 9 points.  The top scores for the junior 
class were earned by Kyle Sargent and Kylie 

Campbell.  The junior class is currently in second 
place with 19 points.  Ben Browning earned the 
high score for the senior class which places the 
seniors in first 
with 46 points. 

The next contest 

will be held         

December 11,  

during open 

lunch.  Listen to 

the announce-

ments as the date  

approaches. 
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         On December 21st, 2012, the Green Team will be hosting the                  

"Great Green Out." On this day we are asking everyone in the Woodgrove 

High School community to focus conscious attention on their use of non-

renewable resources. We will be taking meter readings before and after the 

Great Green Out to measure the impact of our efforts. People are asked to 

do an "energy audit" by taking stock of their personal environment to see if 

there are ways to cut down on use of electricity or other resources. We are 

asking teachers to reduce copying for the day (or re-use paper), turn out 

lights, plug portable devices into power strips to be turned on only when 

the item is in use, etc. We are also going to recycle as many materials as we 

can throughout the building on that day. Let's see how big of an impact we 

can make together to GO GREEN! 

Congratulations to the Woodgrove Green Team            
for winning the                                                                

Keep Loudoun Beautiful Award                                                              
for the second year in a row! 
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Woodgrove Aerospace Students in 
Ms Gina Bingaman’s classes at-
tended the 7

th
 Annual Aviation Ed-

ucation Expo at Leesburg Execu-
tive Airport on Friday, October 26

th
, 

2012 from 10am – 2pm.  This 
event was created for high school 
and college level students.  The 
focus of this event is to introduce 
young people to the vast array of 
career opportunities within the avi-
ation industry.  The day was 
packed with industry leaders, vendors, aircraft displays, guest speakers, 
amazing prizes and most of all…information that could literally change 
their destiny!   
 
Perhaps the most exciting aspect of this event was the guest speakers 

and demonstrations this year.  These speakers include Lt. Meagan Flan-

nigan (Female US Navy Fighter Pilot), 

and Jamail Larkins – ranked #1 in Inc. 

Magazines “30 under 30 Coolest 

Young Entrepreneurs”.  In addition, Lt. 

Col. Adam Greer, a US Marine Corp 

recruiter and current airline pilot, 3
rd

 

Dimension Productions Skydiving 

Demonstration, and Chorman & Son 

Agricultural Aerial Application Water 

Dump Demonstration.  These speak-

ers shared their vision for education, 

drive, and the ability to pursue your 

dreams regardless of obstacles.   

7TH ANNUAL AVIATION EDUCATION EXPO 

AT LEESBURG EXECUTIVE AIRPORT 



 

Newsletter   27 

Lexie Amundson and Spencer Annear,  

President of Skyline Soaring Educational Foundation. 
 

Skyline Soaring Educational Foundation [SSEF] of Virginia, USA was established February 

2010. SSEF is a non-profit, public charity and their mission is to promote aviation education for 

young adults, by providing an opportunity to participation in the sport of soaring. The SSEF 

goals include: 

1. Providing flight scholarships to selected high school and college students sufficient for them 

to gain the knowledge and experience necessary to solo a glider.  

2. Award introduction, orientation flights through the Soaring Society of America FAST pro-

gram to individuals who are interested in soaring but who do not necessarily qualify for a full 

flight scholarship. 

3. Conduct presentations to various school and civic organizations to educate them on the sport 

of soaring. 

 This year (2012) SSEF will award one or more flight scholarships designed to fund thirty flights 

towards a glider rating.  Lexie was awarded one of the scholarships to attend instructional 

flight in a glider at the Front Royal Warren County Airport.  

LEXI AMUNDSON WINS  

GLIDER SCHOLARSHIP 
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Russell Heivilin, a junior at Woodgrove and a member of Ms 

Bingaman’s Aerospace Science class, is awarded a 

$1,000.00 aviation scholarship for him to attend a school of 

his choice, to further his studies, education, college, training 

and future career in aviation. Russell attended the ProJet 

7th Annual Aviation Education Expo at Leesburg Executive 

Airport on Friday, October 26th, 2012. He wrote an essay 

discussing the impact flight school and flying lessons has 

had on his personal life and his future aspirations to help 

others as he advances to become a private pilot. Russell 

plans on studying aeronautical engineering in college.   

RUSSELL HEIVILIN RECEIVES  

$1000.00 AVIATION SCHOLARSHIP 
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News from the Reading Resource Room 
Reading and Study Strategies Website 

 

Useful strategies for reading textbooks and studying are posted on the Wood-

grove High School website. 
 

Go to the Woodgrove High School Website 

Click on the Academics tab 

Click on Reading and Study Strategies 

Click on any of the study strategies or textbook reading tips. 

 

Parent Volunteers are needed to laminate and prepare  

instructional materials 
Parent volunteers are needed to laminate, cut, and prepare instructional mate-

rials that will be used for cooperative learning activities.  Please contact 

Jane.Haugh@lcps.org if you are interested in preparing instructional materials 

in your home or at school. 

 

 

BATTLE OF THE BOOKS TEAM  

needs Parent Volunteers 

 

Create trivia questions for the Battle of the Books competition 
If you like to read and enjoy competition, we need you!  Parent volunteers are needed to 

read the books selected for the Battle of the Books competition and prepare trivia ques-

tions that our team will use to prepare for the spring LCPS high school competition.  Our 

Battle of the Books team is striving to answer the most trivia questions and win the Gold-

en Book Award.  Please contact Jane.Haugh@lcps.org if you are interested in reading the 

selected books and preparing trivia questions for our team. THANKS 

 

Help plan, prepare, and manage the Battle of the Books luncheon 

Volunteer parents are needed to help our team plan, prepare, and manage a luncheon for 

the students participating in the Semi-Final Battle of the Books Competition to be held 

at Woodgrove High School on Wednesday, March 20th.  Please contact 

Jane.Haugh@lcps.org if you are interested in helping our team plan, prepare, and coordi-

nate this luncheon. THANKS 

mailto:Jane.Haugh@lcps.org
mailto:Jane.Haugh@lcps.org
mailto:Jane.Haugh@lcps.org
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low in the 3 no-no’s—salt, sugar and fat.  Log onto 
www.myplate.gov and learn about the new food 
guidelines.  Below are two favorite recipes of stu-
dents to try over the holiday season (and through-
out the year!). 

 
Favorite Recipes of Students! 

 
Oatmeal-Carrot Cookies 
¾ c margarine or butter 
1 ¾ c all-purpose flour 
¾ c packed brown sugar 
½ c sugar 
1 egg 
1 teaspoon baking powder 
1 tsp vanilla 
½ tsp ground cinnamon 
¼ tsp baking soda 
¼ tsp ground cloves 
2 c rolled oats 
1 c finely shredded carrots 
½ c raisins (optional)         

In a large mixing bowl beat the margarine or 
butter with an electric mixer on medium to high 
speed about 30 seconds or till softened. 

Add about half of the flour to the margarine.  
Then add the brown sugar, sugar, egg, baking 
powder, vanilla, cinnamon, baking soda, and 
cloves.  Beat till thoroughly combined, scraping 
sides of bowl occasionally.  Then beat or stir in the 
remaining flour.  Stir in the rolled oats, finely 
shredded carrots, and if desired, raisins. 

Drop dough by rounded teaspoons 2 inches 
apart onto ungreased cookie sheets.  Bake in a 
375 ° degree oven for 10-12 minutes or till edges 
are lightly browned.  Remove cookies and cool on 
wire racks.  Makes about 48. 

For many the holiday season can be a stressful time of 
year.  In order to alleviate some of the stress surround-
ing this time of year, the December FACS newsletter 
focuses on tips that can save you time and help you 
make healthy food choices while spending time with 
family and  friends. 
    The holiday season is always a time for home baked 
cookies.  Make these irresistible treats healthy by add-
ing a tablespoon or two of all bran (or other fiber) to 
the batter before baking.  This has proven to be an ex-
cellent way to sneak a healthy treat to those with a 
sweet tooth! 
    Entertaining this year?  Slow the browning process of 
pomes (apples, pears), tropical fruits (pineapple) and 
some citrus fruits (oranges, grapefruits) by dipping 
them in Sprite ® or another brand of lemon-lime soda 
before placing them on trays or platters.  The ascorbic 
acid found in this and similar sodas (and lemons) helps 
to slow enzymatic browning, a natural reaction these 
fruits have when interacting with air. 
    Having a children’s party?  A quick and inexpensive 
way to decorate a room is with different color ribbon.  
Swirl it around pillars, hang it in doorways, or use it as 
a table runner.  Need a tablecloth?  Wrap the table 
with holiday theme wrapping paper and use a wrapped 
gift as a centerpiece.  Serving juice boxes?  Flip out the 
triangles at the top of each side and create instant han-
dles (call them “ears”, “antlers”, or “wings”)—no more 
worries about squirting juice! 
   Going to a party?  Go ahead and indulge!  Just take 
smaller portions of what’s being served and for the 
next few weeks work off the extra goodies by taking 
the stairs, parking farther from entrances and taking 
walks around the neighborhood at night to enjoy the 
decorations (be sure to carry a flashlight and wear re-
flective gear). 
   These and other healthful tips are taught to students 
in a FACS course called Gourmet Foods.  There is a 
strong emphasis placed on planning and preparing 
healthy snacks and meals that are  

The F.A.C.S. of Life 
A Newsletter about Woodgrove High School’s 

Family and Consumer Science Department 

Volume 1, Issue 3                                 December 2012 

Tips for a Healthful Holiday 
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The F.A.C.S. of Life 

Nutrition information per cookie:  77 calories.  1 g protein; 

11 g carbohydrate, 3 g fat (1 g saturated), 4 mg cholesterol, 

51 mg sodium, 39 mg potassium.   

Tip:  add bran to the batter and increase the cookies fiber! 

 

Need a quick dessert?  Microwave your cake!  See recipe be-

low!   

 

Pineapple Upside Down Cake 
 

1 small yellow cake mix (8 oz) 

¼ c butter or margarine 

1/3 c brown sugar 

Maraschino cherries 

1 can pineapple slices  

 

Drain pineapple.  Reserve juice. 

Prepare cake mix according to package directions.  (use 

reserved juice in place of some of the water) 

In round, glass cake or deep-dish pie plate melt the butter 

in the microwave. 

Sprinkle brown sugar in bottom of pan 

Arrange pineapple slices and cherries on top of brown 

sugar 

Pour cake batter into pan 

Microwave on high for 9-12 minutes 

When done, invert onto cake plate 

Serve warm. 

Nutrition information:  walk around the neighborhood 2 or 3 
times!!! 

FCCLA Announces WINNERS of PUMPKIN PALLOOZA 

Congratulations to MORGAN BALABAR and 

MEAGHAN HERRINGTON for winning first 

place      in the Painting Category!  Congratulations to 

JAIME SOBOTA for winning first place in the 

Carving Category!  Through the generous donations of 

Woodgrove High School students, staff, faculty, and 

administration, FCCLA was able to donate over $150 

to the Loudoun Breast Health Network to 

support their efforts in helping those diagnosed with 

breast cancer.  Visit their website at www.lbhn.org.  

A very special thanks to Wegmyer Farm in 

Hamilton for supporting our efforts by selling 

Woodgrove’s FCCLA chapter discounted pumpkins to 

use during this fundraiser. 

1st Place 

Painting 

Woodgrove High School 

Family and Consumer Science 

Department 
Mrs. Kathy Bohnsack, NBCT 

Kathy.Bohnsack@lcps.org 

Dr. Karen C. Curtis, NBCT 

Karen.Curtis@lcps.org 

540.751.2600—MAIN 

540.751.2601--FAX 

Woodgrove FEA Chapter Update 
What has the Woodgrove FEA members been up to 
for the last month? 
 

We’re out in the elementary and middle schools 
in full force tutoring.  If you need a tutor, contact 
your child’s school and inquire about how to get 
this FREE service. 

FEA members and business partners supported 
the FEA state conference at Briar Woods High 
School November 10th.  Congratulations to the 
competitors and winners from across the Com-
monwealth! 

FEA students are celebrating teachers throughout 
American Education Week with little treats.   

 
What’s in the future? 

 

FEA Members are 
Preparing for the 
National FEA  
Conference in 
Orlando, FL in 
April 2013. 

1st Place 

Carving 
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Club participation is an important and integral part of your education 

at Woodgrove High School.  Most of our clubs meet during activity 

period which has been embedded into the FLEX Rotation; however, 

there are a few that will meet during open lunch.  A complete listing 

can be found on our ACTIVITIES PAGE located on the Woodgrove 

High School website.  Should you have any additional questions, 

please contact, Kelley Hines, Student Activities Coordinator. ……………… 

STUDENT SCOOP...DID YOU KNOW? 

 

CLASS SPONSORS: 
SCA (Student Council Association) 

MELANIE NEUBAUM  

and JEFF SCHUTTE 

 

SENIORS    MARGARET CUCINELL,  

EMILY STEVENS  

and KELLEY HINES 

  

JUNIORS    RUSS THOMPSON  

and SAMANTHA ZOLLER 

 

SOPHOMORES    KAREN CASTELLI,  

PAM DARDEN 

and CAROLINA WELLS 

 

FRESHMEN SHANNON RAINSBERGER,  

and RICH ROVANG 
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Dear Seniors (Psst, share this info with your parents): 
 

We are excited about the possibilities that the future holds for you, and we want to make sure that you 
are able to enjoy all of the opportunities your senior year has to offer. 
 

In order to simplify the process of planning various senior class events, we ask that students pay a   
one-time dues fee of $175.  Paying these dues at the start of the year will allow the class council to 
budget for events more accurately, and will eliminate the need for students or parents to make multiple 
payments to the school over the course of the year for various items and activities. 
  

Payment of your senior dues covers some of these expenses, but we need your help with fundraisers, 
etc. to make it all happen: 

 

Senior class spirit t-shirt (Homecoming week) 
Ah! It is Good To Be Senior! Day (October 2012)- 

    (Cap/Gown Fitting, Activities, BBQ) 
Home Stretch Celebration (April 2013) 
Graduation t-shirt  (May 2013) 
Senior trip to amusement park (May 2013) 
Transportation for Senior Trip (May 2013) 
Senior Assembly Day Lunch- Catered by Moe’s (June 2013) 
Graduation Apparel – Cap, Gown, Tassel and Stole 
Various Graduation Expenses- speaker, decorations, tickets,  
equipment rental 
Senior class gift     
 

Payment turned into: Kelley Hines, Margaret Cucinell or Emily Stevens, Senior Class Sponsors 

 

Student Name_______________________________________________________________ 

Student Birthdate:____________________________________________________________ 

 Parent Name_________________________________________________________________ 

(As a parent, I am available to volunteer at events)         Yes  __________ NO ____________ 

Student Email:_______________________________________________________________ 

Parent Email:________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________   Paying Senior Dues in Full?    Checks can be made out to:  

                                                                         Woodgrove High School 

                              MEMO: Senior Class Dues 

            

             ____________  Paying Senior Dues on Payment Plan?   (due dates: 9/1, 10/1, 11,) 

 

____________  Only purchasing cap, gown, stole, tassel (COST: $55.00)   

This must still be purchased through Senior Class and NOT directly from Herff-Jones. 

SENIORS 
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Yearbooks are on sale now for a base price of $75.00 by 

visiting www.jostensyearbooks.com  

Extra order forms are also available in the front office and 

in room 603. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Woodgrove School Store will be hosting a Holiday Open 

House on December 11th from 5 – 8 PM.  We will be showcasing 

some      fabulous new merchandise and you can take advantage of  

some AMAZING one-day deals.  Don’t miss out! 

Tuesday, December 11th                

5 - 8 PM                                    

Still need a little something 

for under the tree?  How 

about letting them show 

their school spirit? 

http://www.jostensyearbooks.com/
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The Peer Tutoring program at Woodgrove HS  is in its FIRST 

year.  It is the intent of Woodgrove HS Tutors to provide students 

with a safe, comfortable, and successful learning environment; to 

assist students in identifying their learning styles and developing 

appropriate study strategies; and, to collaborate with students on 

learning course material. Students are encouraged to apply for a 

tutor should they need one, and forms can be found in the guid-

ance office.  For additional information on the tutoring program, 

go to Woodgrove’s web page on the right hand side.  There is a 

link to the “Tutor Request” form.  Students who request a peer  

tutor must attend tutoring sessions, or they are dropped from the 

program. 

PEER TUTORING PROGRAM 

 The Academic Team will be on 

NBC 4 winning their match against Stonewall 

Jackson and The School without Walls. This 

will be televised on December 1st at 

11:00a.m. This team recently took a large lead 

(60 points) on all Loudoun County schools in 

the Scholastic Challenge competition. Their 

VHSL season starts here at Woodgrove on the 

29th of November against LC and Dominion. 

 WHS ACADEMIC TEAM WINS!!! 
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WOODGROVE HIGH SCHOOL 

IS PROUD TO PRESENT 

      HOLIDAY HELPERS 
  

Who:   Children in grades K – 5th (younger children can attend if potty trained) 

  

What: Your children can participate in an evening of exciting activities with the Woodgrove 

High School Senior Class (and adult supervisors, of course) while parents can enjoy a day 

of holiday shopping. 

Activities for the children may include, but are not limited to: 

Gym Time – Basketball, Relays, Obstacle Course 

Arts, Crafts, and Board Games 

Lunch 

Movie Time 

  

When:   Saturday, December 15th, 2012 

   11:00AM-4:00PM 

Where:   Woodgrove High School 

  

Why: All proceeds from the event will go toward graduation expenses.  

  

Cost Per Family: One child - $25; each additional child $15 

  

Timeline: 10:45-11:00 – Check in for children.  

Each child will get a numbered wristband.   

Adult dropping the kids off will get card with number from the wristband.   

When adult picks up children they must present the card to match to wristband.   

If a different adult picks up the children they must have the number from the card.  

  12:00 – Wash Up 

  12:00-1:00-Pizza and Drinks in Cafeteria 

  1:00-2:00 – Activity Period 

  2:00-3:30- Movie and Popcorn Time 

 3:30-4:00 – Prepare for pick-up 

  

Register now to reserve your spot.  RESERVE NOW, SPACE IS LIMITED.   

  

PLEASE PRINT NEATLY 

PARENT’S NAME(S): ________________________________________________________ 

  

HOME PHONE #:__________________ EMAIL ADDRESS: _________________________ 

  

EMERGENCY PHONE # FOR 12/15/12:_________________________________________ 

 

 CHILD’S NAME & AGE:     1.___________________________-_______________ 

       2.___________________________-_______________ 

       3.___________________________-_______________ 

       4.___________________________-_______________ 

 

LIST ANY ALLERGIES OR SPECIAL NEEDS FOR YOUR CHILD: ________________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Please return this form to your local elementary school along with a check payable to                                    

“WHS” by December 12th.   Woodgrove Seniors will pick up the forms at the elementary schools  

on December 13th .   

December 15th! 

11-4 pm 
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FROM THE PTSO: 
 

If you haven’t picked out your Christmas tree yet: 
Please consider visiting Moose Apple Christmas Tree Farm in Berryville, who has generously 

offered to donate a portion of every tree sold to the Woodgrove High School PTSO. All you 

need to do is print out the attached flier and bring it with you to the farm. 

 

James Bond can’t touch this After-Grad Nite Celebration… Casino Royale:  
The PTSO is dedicated to making graduation night a safe one for our class of 2013 graduating 

seniors. We also want it to be a tremendous amount of fun and a most memorable experience 

since it is their very last night together as “Wolverines.” Senior class reps came up with some 

fantastic ideas,  for what they want to see in their after graduation party, including a casino night 

- now the PTSO needs volunteers dedicated to making those ideas happen. We have formed a 

special committee to get this culminating event off to a great start but would welcome your in-

volvement! This is also a great opportunity for parents of juniors to get involved and pay it for-

ward. Dads of Grads - We will also need dealers!!  Time to showcase your awesome skills!  

Please contact: Susanne Kahler at  
WoodgrovePTSOPresident@gmail.com .  

 

Woodgrove’s first annual holiday Marketplace was a success and I would like to thank 

Sherri Zoldos for taking on such a large project! We hope to make it even bigger and better in 

the years to come. Thanks to all the groups and vendors who participated! 

 

KUDOS TO WOODGROVE TEACHERS: 
The PBIS (Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports) team is launching a teacher recogni-

tion program. The purpose is for students to be able to recognize their teachers for the work they 

do, and the ways in which they help. Each month, two Woodgrove teachers will be in the 

“spotlight,” for a special honor based upon student nominations. The PBIS team wants all teach-

ers to know when something positive has been said about them, however, so they are asking for 

donations of KUDOS SNACK BARS . They will put all nominations in the corresponding 

teacher's box with a Kudos bar attached as a way of saying "good job".  

If you can donate a box of Kudos Bars, please send it into school with your student marked for 

“Rachel Wilburn.” 

Our next PTSO general membership meeting (and the last one of 2012!) is December 11th at 7 

p.m. in the library. Please join us! 

 

 

 

 

Susanne Kahler  
Woodgrove High School PTSO President  
WoodgrovePTSOPresident@gmail.com  
  
2012-2013 Executive Board Members:  

Jackie Erb, 1st Vice President  
  Tia Brierton, 2nd Vice President  

Adrienne Lynne, Secretary  
Lisa Hale, Treasurer 

mailto:WoodgrovePTSOPresident@gmail.com
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Dues are only $25 a family or $10 for individuals and $5 for students and faculty. 

 

               MEMBERS  NAME(S):_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                     ADDRESS:______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                     CITY:__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                     STATE:___________________________________          ZIP CODE:_______________________________ 

 

              PHONE NUMBER:_____________________________________        MEMBERSHIP AMT ENCLOSED:____________ 

 

             EMAIL(for Woodgrove Weekly):  _________________________         ADDTL TAX FREE DONATION:_____________ 

 

Please return to the PTSO box in the main office. 

What we will continue to do: 
Work towards fulfilling the needs of our students, 

families and faculty in critical   areas or special pro-

jects not funded by the school budget 

Recognize and celebrate our successes 

Keep you informed weekly of all the WHS happenings 

Ask for your help and assistance in areas of need— 

our volunteers are very important to our success. 

Past accomplishments: 
Funded construction of an outdoor nature trail and 

classroom 

Funded teacher requests for books, materials and trans-

portation 

Awarded academic scholarships to graduating seniors 

Sponsored the Senior Breakfast and Project Graduation 

Contributed to staff appreciation week 

Maintained a discretionary fund for students and fami-

lies in need 

Organized volunteers for special WHS events 

 Upcoming PTSO 
Meetings and Events 

All PTSO Meetings will be held in the  
Woodgrove High School Library at 7 p.m. unless 

otherwise noted. 

    
 Dec. 11, 2012         7:00 pm 
 General Membership Meeting 
 

HELP BUILD ON OUR 

SUCCESS… 

JOIN THE  

WOODGROVE HIGH SCHOOL 

2012/2013 PTSO 

The Woodgrove Weekly, a premier weekly email newslet-
ter produced by your PTSO, will keep you informed on the 
latest school news, updates, announcements, events, and 
activities within all departments and areas of Woodgrove 
life. The Woodgrove Weekly is the best tool for students, 
families and staff to stay informed about all that’s taking 
place at WHS and within the Woodgrove community! The 
newsletter goes out via email on Mondays. 
You do not have to join the PTSO in order to 
get the newsletter—it is a PTSO service for 
our entire school community. We will never 
share your contact information, and you can 
easily unsubscribe at any time.  Just click on 
the image to sign up in a flash: 

http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/manage/optin/ea?v=001tY_bKFFKcKyz07sF8xZSKQ%3D%3DC:/Documents%20and%20Settings/clemley/My%20Documents/CyberLink
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 May thanks to all the parents, staff and 

especially the students (Primarily PEER and 

Varsity Club) who helped make our second 

annual Pack a Pick-up Food Drive  
a success!  The truck, parked at the last home 

football game, was loaded with donated non-

perishable items that later filled the shelves 

of the Western Loudoun Food Pantry and 

then went to local families.   

On behalf of many grateful people,               
I thank you! 

THE GIFT OF GIVING:      My Holiday wish is that everyone in the Woodgrove High 

School Community has needs met and hope renewed so that the spirit of the Season can be 

shared and enjoyed. 

 If you are interested in helping, please consider making a contribution and look for the 

brightly wrapped gift box in the Main Office. Your donation can be as small or big as you 

like and are able.  It can be in the form of a gift card, check or cash, so families can have the 

joy of choosing appropriate and wished-for gifts for their children.  Gift cards for Bloom, Gi-

ant, WalMart, Target, Rite-Aid, the Outlet Mall or other local stores are gratefully appreciat-

ed. Please make checks payable to Woodgrove High School.  Your donation can be dropped 

off at school in the gift box or sent in with your child.  100% of the money/donations will 

be distributed to families within our local community. 

 Please if you have needs or know of someone who does, let me know.  Help is availa-

ble and is always offered in a confidential and respectful way. If you want to talk to me about 

your needs and how we can work best together, please call me at  540-751-2607 or email me 

pam.hayba@lcps.org 

 BEAT THE COLD:    Please help me as we team up 

with the Woodgrove Varsity Club for a Winter Coat Drive.  We 

will be collecting clean coats in good condition with working zip-

pers and buttons intact.   Watch for upcoming dates and please 

begin to gather your donations. 

From the Parent Liaison 

mailto:pam.hayba@lcps.org
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WHAT IS LEAP? 

 

The Loudoun Education Alliance of Parents (LEAP) is a non-partisan network that promotes 
interaction between parents, teachers, School Board members and members of the Loudoun 
County Public Schools Administrative Team.  The mission and objectives of LEAP are promot-
ed via monthly meetings held during the school year on the second Wednesday of the month at 
the LCPS Administration Building in Ashburn, Virginia.  
 
Each program features a panel discussion on topics of interest to parents and members of the 
community at large, followed by a Question and Answer session and an update from LCPS Su-
perintendent Edgar B. Hatrick III. 
 
Delegates are elected from each Loudoun County Public School's PTA, PTO or PTSO group to 
attend the monthly LEAP meetings.  Parents and members of the community are also always 
welcome to attend LEAP meetings. 

 

 
2012 - 2013 Topics 

 
 

December 12, 2012 – Internship Possibilities 

 
January 9, 2013 – The proposed 2013-2014 LCPS Budget 

 
February 13, 2013 – Technology in the Classroom 

 
March 13, 2013 – Testing: SOL’s and SAT’s 

 
April 10, 2013 – Cyber Safety 

 
May 8, 2013 – Town Hall Meeting and Delegate’s Choice –  

a subject that delegates identify during the year  
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MSAAC AT WOODGROVE 
 
The Minority Student Achievement Advisory Committee 
(MSAAC) works in partnership with Loudoun County Public Schools 
staff, parents, and community to further the academic, social, and 
cultural development of every student and to ensure that the needs 
of all minority students are met. 
General Body Meetings are held the 3rd Wednesday of every month, 
7 PM at the LCPS Administration Building in Ashburn.  The first 
meeting of the school year  included the following topics: 
 

Acting on a communication strategy to ensure 

timely communication is disseminated to par-
ents and schools about programs available to 
increase minority participate and involvement; 

Discussing targeted goals and objectives for the 

2012-2013 school year; 

Identifying ways to increase parent participa-

tion and advocacy for minority children in 
Loudoun County.  

 
All parents, students, staff and interested community members 

are encouraged to attend.   
 Please visit MSAAC’s website at: 
 http://www.lcps.org/Page/1494  

for more information. 
  

The parent delegate for Woodgrove High School is  
Nichelle Watts-Rivera.  Please contact Nichelle at  

nwattsrivera@yahoo.com  
with questions or for more information about MSAAC. 

http://www.lcps.org/Page/1494
http://us.mc1639.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=nwattsrivera@yahoo.com
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Harris Teeter 

School code: 1613 

https://www.harristeeter.com/other/my_harris_teeter/login_page.aspx 

  
  

  
  

 
  

Target Reward Program 

School ID 152094 

Target’s Take Charge of Education Program 
Woodgrove High School is still participating in Target’s Take Charge of Edu-

cation Program.  Join now and help us raise money for our school.   

Here’s how it works:  visit  https://www-secure.target.com/redcard/tcoe/home 

or call 1-800-316-6142 to designate our school.  Woodgrove’s school ID is 

152094.  Use your REDcard(Target Visa Credit Card,Target Credit Card, or 

Target Check Card) whenever you shop and Target will donate up to 1% of 

your purchases back to Woodgrove.  Don’t have a REDcard?  It’s easy to ap-

ply.  Get started in person at any Target store orgo to Target.com/redcard.  Rel-

atives, friends & neighbors are all welcome to participate in this program.  The 

more people involved the more money raise for our school.  Check our 

school’s progress anytime at Target.com/tcoe. 

  
  
  
  
  

Any questions please email woodgroveptsofundraising@gmail.com.  
Thanks for your support!  

https://www.harristeeter.com/other/my_harris_teeter/login_page.aspx
https://www-secure.target.com/redcard/tcoe/home
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Giant, Food Lion, Harris Teeter & Target 
Reward Programs  

  

Help Woodgrove earn money to supplement the school’s 
educational needs. The school is now registered with Gi-
ant’s A+ School Rewards Program, and Food Lion’s Class-
room Rewards Program. You can sign up online any time. 
(We are in the application process for Harris Teeter’s To-
gether in Education Program.)   
 
The earlier you register, the sooner Woodgrove can start 
earning credit toward purchasing needed equipment and 
supplies to benefit our students and teachers. Please fol-
low the directions listed below to sign up for either one of 
both of the programs online. Please be sure to enter the 
school code when you sign up. 

 
  

Giant  
School ID 09152 

Feel like you have already done this? Giant cards must be re-
enrolled each year! 

https://www.giantfood.com/our_stores/bonus_bucks/
designate_school.htm?execution=e1s1 

 

  

 

Food Lion 

School ID 219558 

https://www.giantfood.com/our_stores/bonus_bucks/designate_school.htm?execution=e1s1
https://www.giantfood.com/our_stores/bonus_bucks/designate_school.htm?execution=e1s1
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LCPS MENUS ARE ONLINE AND 

CAN BE ACCESSED BY  

CLICKING HERE 
 

http://www.lcps.org/Page/68454
http://www.lcps.org/Page/68454
http://www.lcps.org/Page/68454

